New York
Hello from New York.  I hope everyone is doing well. If you are out hunting, please be careful and follow good safety rules. 
The 2024 Northeastern Grand American is now history. The weather did not cooperate over the weekend, but overall, it was a great shoot.
Daniel Fadden from New York was the singles champion with the lone 199.  Herbert Lewis from Kentucky was the doubles champion with a 93.  Steve Smith from New York was the handicap champion with an 89.  Herbert Lewis was the High All Around Champion with a 376 x 400. Finally, Robert Nithila, Jr. from Massachusetts was the High Over All Champion with a 938 x 1,000. A total of 534 shooters shot the championship events, making the tournament, a competition 3 Factor for All American Points. All trophy winners can be viewed on shooters scoreboard.com and in Trap and Field Magazine.
The annual meeting of the New York State ATA was held on Thursday, September 5, 2024. Robert Oswald remains as President of the New York State ATA. Cathy Flint remains as Secretary and Cam Zuller remains as the Treasurer. In the Eastern Zone, Sal Schiavo is the Vice President, and his directors are Vincent Barranco, John Maragliano, and Percy Caraballo. In the Central Zone, Chris Pollichemi is the Vice President, and his directors are Wayne Wilcox, Brian Luther, and George Hart. Finally, in the Western Zone, Chris McEwen is the Vice President, and his directors are Tom Walter, Jr., Forrest Davies, and Brenden Backus.
Jonathan Karp remains as legal counsel, and as elected at the State Shoot in July, Todd Hosbach and Dennis Bobbette are ATA Alternate Delegates, and I remain as the ATA Delegate.
The Board of Directors of the New York State ATA would like to thank Danny Tartick for all his hard work and dedication over the years as a director and then the Vice President of the Western Zone.  Danny did a tremendous job for the organization and all the shooters.  Thanks, Danny.  You will be missed.
Some target achievements to be mentioned.  Tom Lander, Mike Stiner, and Jenna Euscher have registered 25,000 handicap targets.  Uday Madusa has registered 25,000 doubles targets. Robert Oswald has registered 50,000 handicap targets. Tammy Wildenstein and Chad Landon have registered 50,000 singles targets.  Finally, Leslie Slater and Larry Olechna have each registered combined 100,000 targets.  Thanks for supporting the ATA and keep registering those targets.
To everyone, have a happy and safe Thanksgiving holiday.
Anyone wishes to have something written in one of these articles, please feel free to contact me by phone at 585-519-9543 or email me at Trapshooterdavec@yahoo.com.  Please stay healthy, safe, and in good spirits.  May God bless you all.					
Dave Cichelli					New York State ATA Delegate		
